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With the Covid-19 pandemic leading to many redundancies, the courts are increasingly hearing disputes
over mistakes employers make in laying off their workers. This suggests a lack of understanding of how a
workforce reduction should be achieved lawfully.  It  is  important in this  context  for  the employer to offer
the worker another job before issuing a redundancy notice.

Workers may be laid off if the employer needs to take some urgent business, organisational, technological
or similar measures in the company. Assuming that a workforce reduction results in employment being
terminated with up to five workers within 30 days, this process should comprise the steps set out below:

Failure  to  offer  another  job  has  been  the  reason  for  recognising  the  employer’s  redundancy  notice  as
invalid  in  several  cases.  Case  law  finds  that  the  employer  has  a  duty  to  offer  a  job  that  matches  the
worker’s qualifications and abilities. And a job must be offered not only in the business unit the person is
working  but  also  in  another  unit  where  the  company  employs  workers.  Yet  the  opportunity  to  offer  the
worker another job must exist at the time of the redundancy notice being issued, and there is no basis to
offer a job for which an open competition has been announced.

Case law is silent as to what position or role should be offered to the worker. Yet the employer’s failure to
offer another job, to warn the worker of a lower pay, and to find the worker’s refusal of another vacancy
being  offered,  has  been  recognised  as  a  mistake.  Accordingly,  to  meet  the  statutory  requirement  that
another  job  must  be  offered,  the  employer  has  to  offer  any  job  the  worker  can  do  according  to  their
qualifications and professional ability. For example, even if  it  is a department manager who is being laid
off, the employer has a duty to offer a lower paid or lower skilled role as well.
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In practice such an offer and the worker’s refusal should be recorded in an internal document where the
employer lists the jobs being offered and states that he has offered them to the worker, while the worker
confirms with their signature that they refuse those jobs or, conversely, accept one of the vacancies being
offered.


